
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 29 July 2004 

5. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 5.1 Sumner Boating Club 
 
  Michael Sleigh (Executive Committee Member of the Sumner Boating Club) and David Lewis 

(President of the Sumner Long Boarders’ Club) addressed the Board regarding the Sumner 
Boating Club facilities redevelopment proposal. 

 
  The Board decided: 
 
 1. To support the redevelopment concept. 
 
 2. To request that Council staff pursue discussions with the Sumner Boating Club to 

progress the concept. 
 
 5.2 Flowers Track:  Parking Issues 
 
  John Vial and James Jamieson addressed the Board regarding car parking for Flowers Track 

residents. 
 
  The Board decided that opportunities for residents’ parking and short term parking in the areas 

suggested by Mr Vial and Mr Jamieson be investigated. 
 
 5.3 Celia King:  40km Speed Zone Outside Linwood College  
 
  Celia King (Chairperson of the Linwood College Board of Trustees) addressed the Board 

regarding her concerns about the increased speed limit on Aldwins Road outside Linwood 
College.  Ms King suggested that a 40km speed zone on Aldwins Road outside Linwood College 
would be appropriate as in her opinion there are safety concerns. 

 
  The Board resolved that Council staff be requested to investigate a 40km school speed zone 

on Aldwins Road outside Linwood College and give consideration to associated 
pedestrian/traffic issues and report back to the Board. 

 
 5.4 Steve Wales:  Traffic Issues in Torlesse Street 
 
  Steve Wales presented a petition to the Board containing 62 signatures.  The prayer of the 

petition read: 
 
  We, the undersigned residents, express concern at the large number of vehicles that use 

Torlesse Street and other nearby streets to speed, do burnouts and drive in an unsafe and 
dangerous manner throughout our neighbourhood.  We ask that the Council urgently investigate 
and implement ways to make the design of our streets safer (eg alter and enhance the circular 
“doughnut” designs). 

 
  The Board decided: 
 
 1. To request that Council staff investigate creating a local area traffic management plan for 

the Torlesse Street/Avonside Drive area. 
 
 2. To request that the Community Advocate refer the contents of the petition to the police. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


